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Community Preservation Committee Meeting

Tuesday Dec. 6, 2016 
Held at 7:30 PM in the

Town Hall Second Floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes
Meeting called to order at 7:30 PM

Members Present:  Rachel Bancroft, Ed Dobie, Peter Burns, Dave Schauer, Paul Nelson, James DiMento, James Davenport, Gary Fowler
Members Not Present: H. LaCortiglia 

· Correspondence:
· Letter from Cong Church
· State match Dispersal Report  
· We reviewed the report and concerns were raised hat state matching funds may be reduced over time.  One member commented that we may not have the tax revenues and diminishing returns because a higher number of towns opting into the CPA.  

· Letters from Chiefs of Fire Dept and Police; Highway Surveyor Re Hemlock Lane
We reviewed the letters of support for the gate for the Trestle Way housing access road and will discuss further under the agenda item for this project suggestion discussion.
· 
Invoices: 
· None
James DiMento of the Park and Recreation Commission informed the Committee of their intent to withdraw project suggestion for the E. Main Street generator as all the bids were higher than expected and so they will not pursue it at this time and may revisit in a subsequent year.  

· 
Project Suggestions Received for ATM 2017:
· Union Cemetery Gravestone Restoration
· Schoolhouse Preservation
· Harry Murch and Veterans’ Park Flags
· Swing Gate at Housing Authority Complex 

· Affordable Housing Trust Block Grant
· Camp Denison Bathroom 
· E. Main St Generator
· Stone Wall Restoration
· Recreational Field Master Plan Study
· Brocklebank Exterior Painting

· Soccer Field Fertilization

· Historic Town Hall records scanning

· E-code update

· Land purchase

The Committee reviewed all the project suggestions that were submitted by the deadline as listed above.  By consensus, the Committee decided to review each project and determine whether they meet the basic funding requirements under the CPA.  The Committee ultimately voted to reject three of the project proposals.  The remaining projects were supported for the next round and the Committee voted to have the Chair contact the applicants and let those that received a first round approval to send in a full proposal and come in and present their project to the Committee, consistent with the schedule provided at this meeting.  

Motion by Ed Dobie, second by Paul Nelson:  Reject the Georgetown Historical Commission project suggestion for veteran flag replacement.

Discussion:

Funding the replacement of the flags appears to be maintenance, which is not covered under the CPA as an eligible expense.  
Motion passes unanimously.

Motion by Paul Nelson, second by Jim Dimento:  To approve the recreational school study for a full proposal.  

Discussion

Some members commented that they don’t condone using CPA funds to pay for an analysis if the content of the analysis is not a legitimate project for funding under the act.  Another member commented that it is just a study and it may be worthwhile to have them come in with a full proposal and presentation for further consideration by the Board.  Doing so does not mean that members have to agree with the concept of the project, nor would they be obligated to support it after reviewing the full proposal.  
Motion fails 3-5

Motion by Gary Fowler, second by Ed Dobie:  Reject the Town Planner’s proposal for updating the  town’s zoning bylaw e-code.
Discussion:

This activity is a standard operating procedure of the town and should be part of the routine process and budget.  It does not fit within any of the CPA categories.

Motion passes unanimously.  
Motion by Ed Dobie, second by Paul Nelson:  Approve for further consideration Union Cemetery gravestone restoration, schoolhouse roof preservation, swing gate at housing authority complex, Affordable Housing Trust Block Grant, Camp Denison bathroom rehabilitation, stone wall restoration, Brocklebank Museum exterior painting, soccer field rehabilitation, historic town hall records scanning, and Bailey Lane land purchase.  

Motion passes unanimously.   

Motion by James Davenport, second by Gary Fowler:  To, preliminarily, approve the meeting schedule as presented, subject to the availability of the applicants who have been requested to submit a full proposal, and request that the Chair contact applicants accordingly.  

Motion passes unanimously.

· New Business:
· The State Match of $144,059 was confirmed as received by the Town Treasurer.

· Project Reviews/Guests

· Housing Authority Suggestion – Swing Gate at Hemlock Lane / D. Schauer 
David Schauer presented the project suggestion for the Housing Authority gate at the Trestle Way housing complex.  Fire and Police Department will have the gate keys.  It for emergency purposes only.  Approximate cost is $8k.  Housing authority will not have a key because it is for public safety only.  
Mr. Fowler stated his concern with the estimated costs and questioned the need for that much money for a gate that could be done much cheaper.  Mr. Schauer stated that they could get a cheap one but if the snow plow hits it once it will bend.
Mr. Dimento will look at the West Street gate for comparison because it is good quality and may have been less than $8k.  The Committee noted that because the gate needs to be opened in winter to keep the access road clear, the Housing Authority also should have a key.   

Mr. Schauer will come back to the Committee with additional information on the costs of the gate and whether it can be done more inexpensively, and provide more details on who will have an access key and who will be responsible for maintaining it.  We will schedule him for a future meeting.  

· 
Meeting dates / Review Schedule draft 

· Proposed Review schedule for approval by members (See motion above on approval of the schedule).
· Any business that may be brought to the attention of the Committee by a participant from the 
audience or by a Committee Member

Gary Fowler request that the Committee discuss grant agreements.  Mr. Fowler explained that the issue of the grant agreement for the Brocklebank Museum came up during a recent Selectmen’s meeting regarding the repairs approved with CPA funds last town meeting.  The warrant article states that the Board of Selectmen, in consultation with the CPC, enter into a grant agreement with the Historical Society.  Last night the selectmen signed a grant agreement with the Historical Society without consulting with the CPC.  The Town Administrator told Mr. Fowler that the Town had legal clearance to enter into an agreement without consulting the CPC.  Mr. Fowler abstained on the Selectmen’s vote.  

The Committee believes that the Selectmen should consult with the CPC given the explicit wording in the warrant article, and because doing so would be within the spirit of the CPA.  The Committee agreed that we request that the CPC Chair add this issue to the next meeting’s agenda for further discussion.
Meeting adjourned by 9:10 PM
